Olney Lions Club and Foundation
05/10/2022
The general meeting was called to order by Queen Lion Wendy.
· Bernadette moved to accept the April minutes. The motion was seconded and passed.
· Tony Chou will not be able to serve as a 2 year Vice President, Joe DeCicco has agreed to take his place. 
· Mike reported that we are in good shape financially and that the golf tournament is being organized.
· Charlie reported that the next road cleanup will be 5/28, but he might change it because it is Memorial Day weekend.
· Ed will deliver several hundred pairs of glasses to LCI.
· Steve reported that the club was able to meet all requests for medical equipment. 
· Bernadette reported that there will be no scholarship for Magruder because they weren’t able to come up with a recipient. She will be presenting the scholarship to the Sherwood student, and Wendy to the Blair student. 
· Myron reported that the Silent Auction has more than 200 items, it will open 6/10
· Clark repoted that Joe’s Ride had more than 300 riders and thanked the Lions who served as volunteers.
· Wendy and Bernadette attended the 22-C conference, where Wendy received a prestigious award.
· The Olney Lions looked good as grand marshalls of the Olney Days Parade, despite some rain.
· Maggie reported that there will be a blood drive on 5/18.
· Our club will be selling water at this year’s Strawberry Festival. Volunteers are needed. 
· Charter night will be on 6/14; we will be celebrating the club’s 50th anniversary.
· National Night Out will be in August, club volunteers are needed. 
· Phillipa reported that the county is holding a community day at Ross Boddy Rec Center on 6/26, the club could get a table.

Queen Lion Wendy called the Board of Directors meeting to order
· Present: Bill Jones, Wendy Hoover, Mike Fekete, Mike Patterson, Pam Shoff, Nick Shoff, Maggie McCready, Kathy Workman, Fred Silver
· Ann resigned from the club due to personal obligations. Fred moved to accept her resignation. The motion was seconded and passed.
· Greg cannot serve as Tail Twister, it was agreed to leave the position vacant for now.
· Fred moved that the club purchase a $100 sponsorship for the 22-C 100th Anniversary Gala. The motion was seconded and passed.
· Mike presented the tentative Admin and Foundation budgets. After some discussion and explanation, Bill moved to accept these. The motion was seconded and passed. 
· MCC will charge the clu $48/person for Charter Night. Mike Patterson moved that the club charge members only $35/person. The motion was seconded and passed.
· There will be no July or August meeting.
· The meeting was adjourned. 
